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THE VISIBLE CHURCH
Loving God and Others
Caring parents know what tough love is. It’s doing what needs to be done whether our children appreciate it or not. It’s saying no when we have to, taking privileges away when children need correction and discipline, and setting rules and sticking to them, even when our children don’t understand.
Tough love is also a concept for the church. The apostle Paul was speaking of tough love when he urged, “Watch out for those who cause divisions and put obstacles in your way that are contrary to the teaching you have learned. Keep away from them” (Romans 16:17). We are not to worship, commune, pray, have fellowship, or cooperate with those who teach differently than God’s Word teaches.
Why not? Are we saying that we’re better than they are? Not if we know what we are. We’re sinners just like them. We’re children of God purely because of his love for us in Christ Jesus. And his Word is retained in our midst not because of our feeble efforts but solely because of his grace.
Are we saying there are no Christians in churches that teach or tolerate false doctrine? Of course not! What arrogance it would be to assume that only WELS members will be in heaven. Believers in Christ are found wherever the message of his saving love is proclaimed in some way. Far be it from us to judge their faith. Only God can do that.
Why then do we mark and avoid those who teach contrary  to God’s Word? Love is the answer! Love for God’s Word moves us. It’s his Word. He gave it to us in love. He asks us to keep it pure. How can I compromise his gift and approve of teaching that goes against it? What kind of love is that? Love for my neighbor is another reason. How can I in any shape or form give any of my neighbors the impression that false teaching is not dangerous to their faith? And then there’s love for myself. How can I expose myself to error that can corrode— even destroy—my faith?
Practicing such love toward the erring is like the tough love we show to our children. It’s not always understood or appreciated, but it’s necessary.
© 2012 Northwestern Publishing House. All rights reserved.
Scripture is taken from THE HOLY BIBLE, NEW INTERNATIONAL VERSION.®

NEWS FROM CHURCH

TREASURER  Income for the 1st Quarter of the year was $35,214.85.  Expenses were $31,183.55.  The General Fund Balance is $49,506.42.
TRUSTEES   
Church Yard  Cleaning  Saturday, May 18 has been set as “Church Yard Cleaning Day (hopefully the snow will be gone by then!)  We will start at 11:00 am.  Bring rakes, shoves, trimming shears, etc.  A good time will be had by all!
Church Yard Care Volunteers In a step that would save the church some money, the trustees are looking for some volunteers to work on a Church Yard Care Committee.  The general duties of this committee would be 
	1. fertilize, cut, trim and water lawn on 	regular basis 
	2. Weed control/elimination
	3. Bushes & shrubs  trimmed
	4. Planting & maintaining flowers.
For better or worse, the outside of our church is the first thing a visitor sees, and makes the first impression of our church.  We don’t want to let an unkempt church yard be a stumbling block to someone coming to hear the Gospel.  The pride we take in our church can begin with the outside appearance.  Please consider helping with this committee.  

FROM THE APRIL CONGREGATION MEETING
At the  April “Quarterly” Congregation meeting there was a discussion of and a decision made concerning the disposition of a proposed land donation by Alfred & Laddess Bleck .  While appreciating the offer of 20 acres of land on 2 possible sites for the building of a church or school, taking into consideration current circumstances, the congregation does not foresee being able to make use of this land in a timely fashion.  The voters decided, by a vote of 16 to 1, to decline, with appreciation and regret, the offered donation.  The Blecks thanked the congregation for the discussion and decision. 

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY
May 18th at 9:00 am is the next scheduled meeting of the Men’s Breakfast Bible Study.  We will be starting a study of the book of Daniel.  Daniel contains lessons from heroes of faith, an important part of salvation history (the Babylonian captivity of Judah) and prophecies concerning the New Testament Church. It will be an interesting study.
	French toast will be served, in addition to a good helping of fellowship and food for the soul.  Men, plan to be there!

HOLY COMMUNION SCHEDULE
During 	the month of May , the Sacrament of 		
the Altar will be celebrated on Wednesday , May 1 Sunday, May 5 , Wednesday, May  15 and Sunday, May  21. Draw near and take  the body of the Lord and drink the holy blood for you outpoured!

Ascension Worship
We will observe one of the oldest festival of the Christian church as we celebrate the Ascension of our Lord.  We will hold this service in our Wednesday evening service on May 8 (the day before Ascension Day) at 7:00 pm.  While much of the world pays no attention to this festival day, let us join together in praise our ascended Savior
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SENIOR FELLOWSHIP
The Senior Fellowship will meet on Thursday, May 23.  We will start at noon with a Sandwich & Salad luncheon.  Bring your favorite “Spring” salad.  Sandwiches will be provided.
	We will hear about and consider starting a “Heart-to Heart” visiting program.  We will also make plans for some summer meetings and outings.  Hope to see you there.
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NEWS FROM WEST
SUMMER HELP WANTED…

Have you always thought of yourself as the next Picasso or da Vinci?  Do you love the idea of new and fresh?  If so, your help is needed at West Lutheran High School:
 The week following graduation, we are asking for adult volunteers to come in and help to update four classrooms.  Initially, carpets will need to be removed.  All of these classrooms also need a fresh coat of paint.  If you are able to help with either or both of these tasks, please contact Merl Meitner at 763-509-9378 or mmeitner@wlhs.net.  We value our volunteers and thank you for considering this opportunity.



“POP’s Concert
The annual “Pop’s” Concert at West, (the last band and choir concert of the year) will be on Friday, May 17 at 7:30 pm.  
Graduation
 Saturday, May 25 at 2:00 pm, 32 seniors will graduate from West Lutheran High School.  Among them are three members of Cross – Morgan Boudreau, Jordan Mutterer and Cassie Pollard.  May the Lord bless all of these graduates in their future endeavors.

· Why did the cookie go to the hospital? 
Because he felt crummy.

· What did one hat say to another? 
You stay here, I'll go on a head!

· Where did George Washington keep his armies?
In his sleevies

· What kind of horses go out after dusk? 
· Nightmares!
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Volunteers Needed
At Martin Luther College, New Ulm 
May 21 – August 2, 2013
If you can 
Swing a hammer
Pound a nail
Sweep 
Enjoy fellowship
Paint
BUILDERS FOR CHRIST
Builders 
For
 Christ is looking for volunteers to help with construction on several offices inside existing buildings, possible work in one of the current locker rooms, and some maintenance. Please contact Dale Mueller at 414-426-2406 (cell); 414-771-6848 (office) or dmueller@kingdomworkers.com
Thank you for considering helping to extend God’s kingdom
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Gather a group from your church
Workdays are Tuesday through Saturday
Noon meals provided
)














FROM THE CENTRAL AFRICAN MEDICAL MISSION 

March 2013

WaukaYesu! Waukadi!
Easter Greetings from the Lutheran Mobile Clinic,

     Easter in the States is a time when the weather is warming, and people look forward to the new growing season.  Here, at this time, the rains are coming to an end.  The maize is nearly ready to be harvested, and the cold season is approaching.  It is, however, refreshing to know that around the world, we all celebrate the same glorious news that Christ is risen!  
     We were able to celebrate Easter with our brothers and sisters in a joint service at one of the other congregations in Lilongwe.  There were over 600 people in attendance.  Some of them having arrived on Good Friday and staying the weekend.  We were told that there were also members from our clinic sites at Thunga, Suzi, and Msambo that had made the 40 kilometer trek to Lilongwe.  Ten choirs sang about 30 songs, and the service lasted three and one half hours.  In the late afternoon, all the mission families met at the Martins’ house for a huge Easter potluck and fellowship.  What a wonderful day it was!
     This month, we have been thankful that the roads to clinic have been dry when we were traveling on them.  There have been very large numbers of patients at clinic this entire month because it is the rainy season and many people suffer from malaria, common cold, and pneumonia.   Some are even traveling from Lilongwe to our southern clinic of Mwalaulomwe.
     We are happy to announce that Lutheran Mobile Clinic has a new clinical officer.  Our previous CO resigned in February, so we have been searching for one since.  This last week, GreysonMalunda agreed to begin working with us, beginning on 1 May.  We are excited to have him on our team.
     We have some more happy news to report.  Our housekeepers’s daughter, who has been living in our compound with her parents since her husband was killed in a car crash in November, delivered a healthy baby girl during the early hours of Good Friday.  The unbelievable cost of a three-night stay in the hospital and a delivery was K4300 (about $10.75)!  Mother and baby Alifina are home now and doing well.  
     For something different this month, Kari and I drove north and west of Lilongwe to the Kasungu National Park, which boarders Zambia.  Because the grass was very high, we were unable to see much wildlife, but we had a relaxing stay at the Lifupa Lodge in the park. It is located at a dam, so we saw some hippos and antelope by the water.
At the beginning of the month we said “farewell” to some of our visitors.  Kari’s family and friends who had been here returned home.  We also said “goodbye” to CAMM MAPper (Mission Abroad Program) Amanda Russow, who had been with us in Lilongwe for a month.  It seemed awfully quiet with just the two of us here again.  Very soon, though, Megan Behl will be returning as our new Sister-in-Charge.  We look forward to welcoming her back.

Wishing you all a blessed Easter and a happy spring,

Maria Reese

“Do not be afraid, for I know that you are looking for Jesus, who was crucified.  He is not here; he has risen, just as he said.”  -Matthew 28: 5-6
(Theme from our  Easter Service “MusawopechifukwaYesualimoyo!”)
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HIGH SCHOOL

Preparing Youth as Disciples of Christ
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WEST LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL

(Carae £ Bake

Sale Preview Friday, May 10 « $2 entry fee
Friday, May 10 « 7am-7pm
Saturday, May 11 « 8am-4pm




image5.tiff
Kinhgdom
W RKERS

Working Together, Sharing the Gospel
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Christ's Love, Our Calling.




